
   

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
It is a blessing to write to you and share with you some experiences we have had on the 
mission field. 
 
First, we want to thank God that He allowed my wife and I to travel to the United States 
last October. We were able to visit with friends and churches and we shared about our 
ministry here in Honduras. 
 
We also want to thank each of you who received us in your homes during that time. May 
God bless you. We returned to Honduras full of hope. We know that you are praying for 
us and are a part of our ministry. 
 
Upon returning to Honduras we were able to finish out the year well. With much work 
we have felt a little under the weather but we are also overjoyed to know that God has 
kept us in His work for another year. 
 
This new year we have begun our ministry full of energy and with joy that only God can 
give. The Lord has provided through good friends to begin the construction of the roof at 
the area where we play soccer. The plan is that in the future it will be a multi-purpose 
area. Also we will be improving the first level at Balibrea. Here will we have a center to 
train pastors, leaders and future pastors for the churches. I ask that you would be in 
prayer for all of these activities. I also ask that you would pray for us as we want to build 
up the second level of the building in Balibrea. This will be used to have a center for 
education. We hope to provide the community with 7th, 8th and 9th grade education. As 
you may or may not know, public education stops at 6th grade. We pray God would 
provide the funding for this. 
 
We are excited to share with you that the center for child nutrition continues with 32 
children. We feed them twice a week. Please continue to be in prayer for this ministry. 
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We also have been able to hand out the scholarships for the 2019 school year. God is 
faithful. 
 
The church in Balibrea continues to grow. We have two services during the week. On 
Sunday we have a Sunday School class and on Tuesday we have a Bible study and 
prayer meeting. Brother Yovany and his family continue to serve in Balibrea. Yovany is 
the pastor there. I ask you pray for him, that the Lord would provide the financial support 
he needs for his family. 
 
We are also working in the community of Agua Salada. Brother Santana and his family 
are planting a new church, and we thank God that the group is growing. God has 
provided some property to build a church building. Please pray with me that God would 
provide the money to build the church building as well as the Sunday school classes.  
Agua Salada is a community north east of Siguatepeque. It has a population of about 
600 people. There is no electricity, no running water. The hygiene is not good in that 
area, and we would like to help build some facilities.  
 
Dear brother and sisters in Christ, I ask for our continual prayers for us and the ministry. 
Please pray for: 
Our safety 
Safety for our children 
Pray for each ministry project we are involved in 
Pray for personal financial provision. We want to focus on our ministry, and not have 
distraction because of a lack in that area. 
 
In Christ, 
 
 

 


